
The Vestry of St. Matthew’s met on Thursday, May 24, 2018, at 6 pm in the fellowship hall.  

Members present were Rev. Slaymaker, Selena Ellis, Laura Curry, Lee Storey, Fanny Neely, 

Chris Ellis and Nancy Cook. Justin Wright and Susan Alford were absent.  Vestry began 

with Evening Prayer.  

Motion: S. Ellis, Second: F. Neely to accept the April 2018, minutes. Motion passed 

unanimously. 

Motion: C. Ellis, Second: L. Storey to accept the April 2018, financial report. Motion passed 

unanimously. 

Old Business: 

Motion: C. Ellis, Second: L. Storey to explore the possibility of small claims court to sue Colt 

for the $1200 he was paid to paint the RB House. The entire project has to be redone. To 

date he hasn’t returned emails or phone calls.  Motion passed unanimously. 

Motion: L. Storey, Second: F. Neely to have Roger Langford (licensed electrician) put the 

sign sensor on a separate breaker and repair any possible short that may exist. Motion 

passed unanimously. Fanny will call Roger. After the electrical issues are resolved, Mark 

Burger will repair the sign for $287 (metal posts). 

New Business: 

Upcoming Vestry:  June 21 

Chuck & Joanne Messley replaced the Fellowship Hall refrigerator as the old one quit 

working. 

Jon Meyer repaired the push mower. 

Vestry agreed that an Evangelism Committee should be formed. Lorrie will contact the 

following people to serve: Jessica Wright, Mark Burger, Victoria Meyer, Ellen Gregan, Phil 

Munoz, Jim McLellan, Chuck & Joanne Messley 

Vestry is considering forming an Endowment Committee.  

Thank you cards were written to the Messley’s, the Burger’s and Victoria this month. 

Two windows in the sanctuary need repair. Selena will ask Mark Burger about helping with 

the classroom ceiling repair. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:50pm. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Fanny Neely 


